
 

 

 

 

 

August 2015 Newsletter 
 

Next Club Meeting 7.30pm Monday 3rd August 2015 
 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO 
 

Our August Birthday members 

Nil this Month 
 
 

Guest Speaker for Next Meeting is our own Ron Boyd  

Ron’s subject is the progress of Cym. Australian Ginger ‘Bronzy’ x Pywacket ‘Cornflakes’ 

 Please bring in your plants no matter what their conditions is and he will have a look at how they are all 
growing, if possible he will give some positive advice on how he see them growing. Just remember there is no 
competition on growing these plants just a big learning experience based on his knowledge of how I grow my 
Cymbidiums. 

Presidents Report 

Our Village Centre day this year was not a success due to members voting against buying Cymbidium 
Orchids to sell at the Village Centre and also at our Winter Orchid Show. 
Because there was no flowering Cymbidiums for the above Club functions we missed out on receiving free of 
charge approximately $500-00 worth of cut flower spikes which we use for the posies that we sell with all the 
proceeds as a profit.    
No members supplied Orchids for the Village Centre Day to sell, our club bought one Cymbidium from Bill 
& Joy for $20.00 for a raffle prize at the Village Centre and we sold 27 tickets on the day, so we made a profit 
of $7.00 compared to last year at the Village Centre we made a profit of $498-00. 
For a club of 60 plus members it was a poor response I must say  
I must thank all of our members that helped on the day at the Village Centre. We will cancel the next Village 
Centre Day, unless we receive more support from you our members it is just not worth the effort for the 
members who do put in the time. 
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The Winter Orchid Show for 2015 was successful, thanks to everyone that put in the time to help with the set 
up and helping out through the show. Total through the doors for both days was 336 people. Friday was the 
most patronised day. 
Congratulations to all members for benching Orchids and for those that won sections and champions. It was 
great to have Neville and Roberta Roper visit the show and also generously donate a lovely orchid for our 
raffle. It was a nice surprise for Dorothy to be able to visit as well. 
Thanks to Jim for re-doing our Banners for the Show at no cost to the club. I will get off my soap box for 
now. 
Lucky Door Prize was an unknown person. Raffle prizes 1st to Robin Baker 2nd to Wendy at the Botanic 
Gardens 3rd to unknown 4th to unknown and 5th to Joy & Bill. 
Next club meeting is Monday 3rd August meeting starting 7.30pmsharp,  if you are benching please bench  
between 6.30pm & 7pm. No plants are to be benched after 7pm please. We start to vote at 7pm. 
Growing Comp Plant or Plants of the night 4 points 1st in section 3 points 2nd in section 2 points 3rd in section 
1 point and 1 point per plant per section. 
Growing Comp is still running.  Sarcochilus Fitzhart x Sarcochilus Lyn and also Dendrobium Ellen, please 
bring these plants in. 
Next meeting please bring in your Cymbidium Orchid Australian Ginger ‘Bronzy’ x Pywacket ‘Cornflakes’. 

Ron Boyd will be our Guest Speaker talking on this Cymbidium with some great tips to help you grow it well. 
Next Coffee / Chat day at the Botanic Gardens on Thursday 13th August at 2pm come along and also bring 
your friends. 
Also coming up in November is our Orchid only Auction so start sorting out the ones you wish to sell, you 
can also donate or please place a paddle pop stick in the Orchid with your starting price and your name if you 
do wish to sell. 
Also at this stage your committee is thinking of holding our Xmas party at the Botanic Gardens in December 
we are waiting on a menu and costing, if you can think of elsewhere please let the committee know. 
Get well wishes to all recovering from illness or surgery?  I am sure all club members will be thinking of Peter 
and Annette at this time. 
Thanking you  
Robert Fish: President 

 

General meeting for the Batemans Bay Orchid & Folige Society Inc. 

Date 6 July 2015 Venue Batemans Bay Soldiers Club 

Meeting opened 7.32 pm 
Welcome:  President Robert Fish welcomed all to the meeting 
Attendance: As per attendance Book 
Apologies: Robyn Baker, Sylvia Hawkins, Bill & Joy Giust, Magda Smyth, Annette Stubbs, Brian Coulton, 
Maureen Miller & Lin Barnes.  
Previous Minutes: Were accepted as a true copy of proceedings. 
Moved  Peter Stubbs seconded Leanda O'Connor 
Matters arising from the minutes: To be held over until General Business 
Secretaries Report 
Inwards  
Various emails from committee members, email from insurer re cert of currency for 15/16, email received re 
conference registration from Sylvia Hawkins and Jenny Kilo (Albury Wodonga Club),Email from K C Betta 
Electrical re assistance for the conference, Flyers for Melbourne Orchid Spectacular, letter from J & T 
Richards re resignation from Club (other personal commitment), email from P & G Callaughan also resigning 
from the club (ill health), Canberra Orchid Club Newsletter, Request from  Clyde River & BB Historical Soc 
to put on a display in Oct at Museum.  Invoice from Bio Grow 
Out goings 
Mailed out/emailed conference info to all partners & various clubs in Sydney, emailed info to OSNSW for 
posting on their website, emailed ribbon supplier re update on supply date.  
Moved Peter Stubbs seconded Dorothy Kauffman 
Treasurers Report 
Treasurer’s report was tabled 



Moved Margaret Turner seconded Leanda O'Connor 
Accounts for payment: Agreed with all accounts payed 
General Business 

 Peter advised copies of Show Schedule for those who do not receive email were available at the front 
desk and some will be available at the show. 

 Sales sheets as well as Benching sheets were also available. 
 There was a discussion on staking in regard to judging rules (Spring schedule to be updated to include 

staking requirements). 
 Rob discussed the badges we are going to produce for sale at the conference. 
 Rob advised that Maureen Miller had produced a roster for names to be provided to assist at shows and 

club events and encouraged members to put their names down (sheet was available at the front desk). 
 Rob also produced samples of the sale plants just purchased from Tinonee Orchids. 
 Rob also advised that the club had participated in a BBQ at the new Bunnings Store as well as one of 

the last ones at the previous store he acknowledged the support from some dedicated members who 
attended both BBQs. The first at the new store was extremely profitable (profit of $1478-45). 

 Rob spoke at length in regard to the growing experience plants and that again only 2 plants were on the 
bench for judging. He advised that the committee are considering not progressing with any future 
plants for growing experience due to lack of participation. 

 After some lengthy discussion it was revealed that the current 2 plant genera have been around for 
some time and at least 12 members at tonight’s meeting were not members when this growing 

experience commenced. It was decided to continue up November meeting at which point the points 
will be tallied and a winner announced. 

 This does not however effect to current Cymbidium which Ron Boyd will be speaking on in August. 
 There was a short discussion on the growing experience plants benched and a discussion in how to 

prepare your plants for a show. 
Raffle Winners: Alan Bird x 2, Peter Stubbs x 2, Rob Pollock, Megan Quinlivin x 3, Margaret Turner, Brian 
Perkins, Liz Cleaver x 2, Ron Boyd, Dorothy Kauffman, Kate Willis and Leanda O'Connor. 
Badge Draw was Jim & Megan Quinlivin. 
There being no further Business meeting closed at 9.50 pm 
 
 

Upcoming events for 2015 

7-9 August National Cymbidium Extravaganza 

Round Corner Dural 

http://www.ccansw.com.au/eventsdural2015.html 

13-14 September Wyong Orchid Show 

Wyong Race Course 

14 -16 August St Ives Orchid Fair 

 St Ives Show Ground 

19-20 September Milton/Ulladulla Spring Show 

21-23 August Eurobodalla OS Spring Show (Narooma) Saturday 26 September 2015 from 9am up to 3pm  

Promotion & Display at Village Centre Batemans Bay 

Saturday 29 August 2015 from 9am up to 3pm 

Promotion & Display at Village Centre Batemans Bay 

3-4 October South &West Orchid Show & Conference 

(Soldiers Club) 

4-5 September BBOS&FS Spring Show 2-4 October Southern Orchid Spectacular  

Caringbah High School 

 
 
 

http://www.ccansw.com.au/eventsdural2015.html


Due to a short fall in being able to obtain enough sponsorship from commercial organisations within the 
Batemans Bay area, in order to fully fund our 3 Shows we are seeking from interested members who 
would be willing to sponsor 1 or all 3 shows for 2015 you can sponsor the club for as little or as much as 
you wish. 
You will be acknowledged at the show as a club sponsor as well as in all the results published. 
If you are interested you can contact the secretary on the contact details published above.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Plants of the Night July 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

Open Section 

Cym. Death Wish ‘Spotted Leopard’ 

Liz Cleaver & Tony Groube 

Novice Section 

Birds Nest Fern 

Margaret Turner 

OPEN POPULAR VOTE  
Cymbidium over 90 mm 1st   Liz & Tony 
            
Cymbidium 60-90 mm  1st   Liz & Tony 
 
     
Cymbidium Under 60 mm 1st   Liz & Tony 
 
 
Seedlings   1st   Liz & Tony 
    

PLANT OF THE NIGHT 
Liz & Tony 

Cymbidium Death Wish “Spotted Leopard” 
 

Growing Comp. 
 

Sarc.    1st   Rob & Sue Fish 
 
Den Ellen   1st   Liz & Tony 

NOVIS POPULAR VOTE  
Cymbidium under 60mm 
   1st Brian Perkins 
      

Ferns & Foliage   
1st Margaret Turner 

2nd  Margaret Turner 

 
 

NOVIS 
 PLANT OF  THE NIGHT 

 
MARGARET TURNER 

Birdsnest Fern 
 

 



 

 
 

Past Coffee days 
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Major Sponsors of our Club 

 

 

 

Batemans Bay Soldiers Club 
Beach Road, Batemans Bay 

…………………………………. 

Batehaven Hardware & Garden Centre  

 

 EDWARD RD   BATEHAVEN- 

 FOR ALL YOUR GARDEN SUPPLIES! 

…………………………………….. 

Bunnings of Batemans Bay 

Sponsoring our Club through its BBQs 

………………………………… 

Elizabeth Richardson sponsoring 

The cost of printing our Club’s Newsletter. 

………………………………….……. 

Batehaven Bakery 

Edward Road Batehaven 

 Sponsor of our bread used at  Bunnings BBQ 

 
 
 
 
 

  “The cultural information offered in this newsletter is intended as a guide only. Batemans Bay Orchid & 

Foliage Soc. Inc. cannot be held responsible for any loss or damage that may occur to plants as a result of 
using this information  

 
 

 


